




 

 

 
 

December 22, 2022 
 
AACC Committee on Directors and Membership Services 
c/o Dr. Angel M. Royal 
1 Dupont Circle NW, Ste 700 
Washington, DC 20036 
 
RE: Letter of Endorsement for Dr. John Enamait for AACC Board 
 
Dear Colleague Community College President: 
 
It is my pleasure to submit this letter of endorsement for Dr. John Enamait for the AACC Board of 
Directors.  I have gotten to know John over the past few years working with him on Rural College 
initiatives and now as he completes a vacated term on the Board of Directors of AACC.  I have been 
impressed by his leadership and thought-provoking approach to student success.   
 
His strong educational and leadership background at both Edgecombe Community College and Catawba 
Valley Community College led him to his success as president of Stanly Community College.  In his time 
at Stanly he has led the school to an impressive 56% student graduation rate and top state and national 
rankings.  John has represented his institution, and the broader community college sector on numerous 
local, regional, and state boards. He is an Aspen Presidential Fellow and an advisory on community 
college leadership and research.   
 
Dr. Enamait is already contributing as a Board member on the AACC Board of Directors, as he completes 
a vacated member’s term.  He has proven himself there and thus I can assure you that his contribution 
to the Board will continue and he will be an asset to AACC.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Dr. Joe Schaffer 
President 
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